



EASTERN UNIVERSITY, SRI LANKA.

1ST YEAR 2ND SEMESTER EXAMINATION IN AGRICULTURE - 2002/2002

ENG: 1201 – English II

dex No:		Time	Time: 02 hours			
nswer all questions o	on this paper itself.	entrol dre di pervero Wille dreit allelle alle e	by makes of a dance.			
or Examiner's use or	ıly:		pe a tyonografico Mil- or oscopial losa merkec tura sociones miles di			
	Question Number	Marks Obtained	Maximum Marks			
	I e dinha	as with	20			
	II		30			
	III		15			
	IV		15			
	V		20			
	Total		100			
	Total		the time that a little			
		and the latest dead	* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *			
		Her Manyeler, Tor S				
		langed hard the sore				
Examiner's Name						
Administ 6 I teams						
Examiner's Signature						
Maininor & Digitature	APPLICATION OF THE PROPERTY OF					
Date						
Jaio						



UESTION: I

Read the passage below and answer the questions that follow.

Bees have a way of 'talking' with one another, which they do not have to learn; that is, it is an instinct. But the bees' language is a very strange one; it is a language of smells and of dancing. When a worker bee, searching around in a field, finds a flower with sugary nectar in it, soon afterwards many other bees are on the spot collecting the sweet liquid from similar flowers. The same is true for a worker which brings pollen home to the hive from a flower. How does the first bee which has discovered the nectar or the pollen, tell the others of the find? It informs the other bees of the discovery by means of a dance. This has been found out by marking bees with tiny spots of coloured paint so that separate bees can be recognised. In the investigation, as soon as a worker bee was observed in the act of discovering nectar or pollen, the investigator caught her, marked her with a coloured paint spot and freed her again. This enabled him to recognise the particular bee when she got back to the hive.

On coming back to the hive the bee climbs on to the comb and first of all gives up the nectar which she has brought to other worker bees to make it into honey. After this it begins to dance. She dances round and round in narrow circles, frequently reversing her direction. Her dancing excites other bees and quickly she has a trail of them following her movements. Those nearest to her keep touching her body with their feelers or antennae, which are the organs of smell .The bee dances for about a minute and then suddenly she leaves the hive and flies back to the flowers for more booty.

This dance is a means of communication. It informs other bees in the hive that a flower rich in nectar or pollen has been found. Those who followed the dance go out too and fly to flowers of the same kind as the original source of booty. But how do they know which flowers to seek? They are not led to them by the discoverer, for she flies out alone after her dance. The answer is that the discoverer brought back the scent of the rich flower on her body, and during the dance her partners smell it. The dance and scent induced them to go out at once and explore the neighbourhood for flowers with the same scent.

Answer the following questions:

1.	What is the language of the bees?
2.	How do they learn their language?
3.	How do they communicate with each other?
4.	Bees collect two substances from flowers, What are they?

5.	On com	ing back to the hive what o		e do first?	
6.		a hive?	e another	o diw 'garilar' to vew a evad so	
7.		n does the worker bee give	up the nec	ctar?	
8.		other bees keep touching t	he body of		
9.		o the bees stock the honey	?	is has been found out by mark notice	
10.	What are	e feelers?	***********	bas togs taken bemolo o a dilw	
11.		an instinct?	haran bas	coming back, to the hive the become and the become state of the dances round to	
12.	Find out	the phrase, in the passage,	that explai	ns the word 'communication'.	
				ves the hive and flics pack to the	
13.	a. invest:	igation:	or the follo b.	wing: induce frequently	
14.	'The firs	t bee tells the others of the	find.' Wha	at does 'find' mean?	
		Megika eAl nirw etswort te	l beedined	out at once and explore the neigh	
QUESTI	ON: II		 fessel ad 	[20 Marks]	
I. S		ord / phrase closest in meantences.	ning to the	words underlined in the	
1.	1. Participating in extra-curricular activities does not ordinarily disturb scholastic achievements of an individual.				
1000	[a] [c]	employment opportuniti educational – activities		recreational activities mental activities	
2.		ologists <u>predict</u> a hundred p the next few decades.	ercent incr	ease in the world population	
	[a]	foretell	[b]	estimate	
	[c]	confirm	[d]	forewarn	

	sea dia			
	[a]	anchored ship	[b]	stranded ship
	[c]	seized ship	[c]	badly damaged ship
1.	There	are numerous complaints of l	arge-sca	ale exploitation of the
	emplo	yees at the Free Trade Zone.		
	[a]	lay off	[b]	pay cuts
	[c]	unfair use	[d]	health hazards
5.	The to	by gun used by the thief looke	d genui	ne enough for the victim to
		nder his belongings.	Th1	rare and sophisticated
	[a]	real and true	[b]	handy and deadly
	[c]	dangerous and fearful	[d]	liandy and deadily
6.	Copy	right laws are intended to pro-	hibit the	
	[a]	producing off springs	[b]	duplicating work
	[c]	preparing material	[d]	designing material
7.	We v	vere informed that he was ind	isposed	when we inquired about his
	[a]	occupied	[b]	slightly unwell
	[c]	employed	[d]	sacked
8.	as m	ost of the Arab countries seve urder and vandalism.		hment is given for crimes su [b] drug abuse
	[a] [c]	destruction of public prope prostitution		[d] smuggling
		cising <u>vigorously</u> before the cin the event.	competit	
9.	[a]	slowly and continuously	[b]	strongly and steadily
9.		slowly and carelessly	[d]	reluctantly and aimlessly
9.	[c]			
9.	[c]	discovery of traces of poison	in the bi	lood sample of the deceased
	[c] The	discovery of traces of poison gered off a series of investigat	in the bions. [b]	lood sample of the deceased enabled
	[c]	discovery of traces of poison	ions.	figur Sump
	[c] The trigg [a]	discovery of traces of poison gered off a series of investigat influenced	ions. [b]	enabled

3

had used

could be used

1.

3.

2.

4.

had been used

will use

02.	Primitive m	oney	_ only	in Mus	seums and with collectors of		
	such items.		,	,	will be soon buy		
	1.	will soon be found			will found buy		
	3.	will soon found		4.	Will found ouy		
03.	Cakes of salt goods in Borneo and parts of Africa.						
05.	1.	will buy still		2.	still will buy		
		buy still		4.	will still buy		
04.	Colombo	a sea-por	t from	early ti	mes became the capital during		
04.	Colombo a sea-port from early times became the capital during the British time.						
		which has been		2.	which had been		
		that has been		4.	that was being		
05.	A baby ele	nhant th	e Trinc	bound	express train for nearly half		
05.	an hour.	Piter					
		was held up		2.	was being held up		
	3.	has been held up		4.	held up		
			TT.	1 4	and and Buddhist temples		
06.	There are	various differences between	en Hin	au ten	nples and Buddhist temples,		
	Buddhist t	emples	_ nemi	spheric	being the example		
	1.	the example being		2.			
	3.	are example		4.	for example are		
07.	My childh	nood friend who returned	to the l	sland a	after several years could not		
	remember	my name. So he asked n	ne		transfer to the second		
	1	what is your name		2.	what is my name		
	3.	what my name was		4.	your name what		
08.	on If I	I would	have ut	ilized a	all the available resources to		
00.	achieve g	reatness in life.					
		were you		2.	am you		
	3.	will be you		4.	be you		
09.	We had r	neither the time nor the m	eans				
09.	yy C Had I	doing higher studies	in U.K				
	2. to do higher studies in U.K.						
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·						
	3. 4.	having to do higher s	tudies	in U.K.	s basing (b) Chat and his by disturb		
	estado				was acquired by th		
10.		that the house which my	Taulci ,				
	governm	had been bought		2.	had been bought it		
	1.			4.	had bought		
	3.	had bought it		HUMBE	HOMES WIT EARLEST THE LIGHT		

BRARI

QUESTION: III.

Read the following details found in the website www.agridept.gov.lk/Publications/Public .html. Write a letter of request to obtain a publication on Fruits .Give the title ,language, money order details etc. in your letter.

PUBLICATIONS

The following Publications are now available for sale to the public.

Send your request with a money order to:

Assistant Director of Agriculture,

Agriculture Information Centre,

P.O.Box 31, Peradeniya.

Information of Money order:

Post Office -

Peradeniya

Receiving Officer - Director General of Agriculture

Personal cheques are not accepted. No postal charges to send publications.

Name	Language	Price(Rs.)
01 Weed research in Sri Lanka and annotated bibliography	English	330.00
02 Crop recommendations for grama niladhari divisions	Sinhala/Tamil	275.00
03 Bee keeping for honey production	Sinhala/English	250.00
04 Rice Congress	English	200.00
05 Seed potato from true seeds	English/Sinhala	110.00
06 Big onion production	Sinhala	110.00
07 List of registered pesticides	English	100.00
08 Tropical fruits of Sri Lanka	English	100.00
09 Krushi magazine	e English	55.00
10 Krushi magazine	Sinhala/Tamil	40.00

[15 Marks]

QUESTION: IV

Imagine you are the president of the Student Union of the Faculty Of Agriculture . Write a welcome speech that you would deliver at the welcoming function of the release of the magazine AGRIEAST.

Write a vote of thanks you would propose at the above function as Secretary.

Words: 75-90

[15 Marks]

QUESTION: V

Write an essay about the field trip you made

The Field Day you celebrated recently at EUSL.